
Subject: December Skunk Wagon Minutes 
 

The regular monthly meeting of the Skunk Wagon Car Club was called to order 
December 1, 2017 at the Eagles at 7:05 PM.  There were no guests or new members. 

The November minutes were approved as distributed.  Bill Caffyn report that the 
beginning balance was $19487.04 and the ending balance was $19,347.59 and the 
treasurer’s report was approved.  

President Long asked for last call for nominations from the floor and as there were 
none,  Denny Lorang  will be the new President with Colleen Doran as Vice 
President.  Members approved destroying last year’s ballots.  

The Christmas Party will be Friday, December 8, at the Elks starting at 6:00 PM with 
dinner at 7.   Carol Rustad suggested that we consider having next year’s Christmas 
party in the afternoon such as a Sunday brunch to allow more members to attend.   

The coasters made by the Griz Biz kids will be available for $3.00 each.  There was a 
great story of the Griz Biz kids on KFBB.   

International Tour:  Jim and Linda Oviatt will donate photos of old cars that Jim has 
taken to be used for door prizes.  These are very professionally done and thanks go to 
the Oviatts.  The tour information will be posted on the web site and in the next Times.   

Joy Loague had hip replacement surgery and Carol announced that the Knoxes have 
moved to Grandview.  She has contact information for them.    

Harry Mitchell announced that he still has barn wood available and it can be used for 
projects or for firewood.  Call first, and then come and get it! 

Breakfasts will resume at the Eagles January 7.  The club pays half the cost for 
members.   

A memorial was sent to the Great Falls Food Bank in memory of Stan Wardinsky.  Carol 
and Bill will check with Gary Frank to determine an appropriate memorial for Maureen.   

Lyle Larson, Jerry DeMarco, and Lee Bowmans all had birthdays.   

The squirrel cage contained $9.50 and was won by Bill Caffyn and Seth Long.   The 
audit committee was sequestered  to ensure that the payments were proper.   

Thanks to Jim Benner for tonight’s refreshments and next month it will be Colleen 
Doran.   

Swap and Sell: 



WANTED:   For 1970-1972 Buick Skylark 2 door hardtop:  Doors and miscellaneous 
parts.  Call Nels Wick at 231-3686 

  

  

Kurt Baltrusch 

  

  

 


